
TWO LIGHTS 
Rotary Club of South Portland – Cape Elizabeth 

October 2, 2013 
 
 
UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
 
October 9 – Club Assembly to discuss Winterfest. (If you are following the program schedule 
distributed earlier, note that we will NOT be doing appetizers – it will be a full dinner as usual.) 
 
October 16 – No regular meeting (volunteer at Partners for World Health instead) 
 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 

October 9 October 23 October 30 
Song  S. Irving Knight  Livingston 
Invocation Swift-Kayatta Talty  Tipton 
Raffle Gift Hewitt  N. Irving S. Irving 
Conductor Livingston LoBosco Lourie 
 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: 
 
October 8 – Soup Kitchen 
 
October 9 – 5 p.m. WinterFest Committee meeting (before the regular club meeting) 
 
October 17 – Blue Wrap Project Runway, benefit for Partners for World Health, Hannaford Hall. 
 
October 19 – Volunteer at Partners for World Health, 7 Glasgow Road, Scarborough 
 
October 19 – Rotary Leadership Institute at Lewiston-Auburn College in Lewiston; for information 
and to register go to rlinea.org or contact Marge Barker. 
 
October 23 - 5 p.m. WinterFest Committee meeting (before the regular club meeting) 
 
 
What’s New With Our Members 
 
Happy Birthday to Bob Danielson (10/15) 
 
 
Let’s Make Some Ice! – On behalf of the club, President-Elect Kathy Cotter presented a check 
for $15,000 to the City of South Portland. Rick Towle, SP Director of Recreation & Parks, along 



with his associate Lisa Thompson, was on hand to receive the check. The city will use the funds 
to build an outdoor skating rink at Wainwright Fields. The skating rink is also being made 
possible by donations from the Soucy brothers, owners of Port Harbor Marine. 
 
Waterfront Protection Ordinance – Our program tonight was a panel discussion about the 
Waterfront Protection Ordinance which will be on the ballot in South Portland in November. 
Participating in the discussion were: 

 David Lourie, the attorney who draft the original ordinance and co-wrote the existing 
proposal, 

 Burt Russell from Sprague Energy, 
 Chris Gillis from Portland Pipeline, and 
 Natalie West, retired attorney who supports the ordinance. 

Thanks to all of the speakers for a very relevant and informative program. 
 
Raffle – Guest speaker Natalie West won the raffle gift of a Tim Horton’s gift certificate donated 
by Nancy Hawes. 
 
I See the Light – Thanks to Tom Meyers and Tony Wagner for making the light at Bug Light 
functional again (replacing the battery and two lamps, leveling the lens, focusing the lamps, etc.). 
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